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Mayor Porcino called to order the Regular Meeting at 8:03 p.m.
I.  
ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXIT SIGNS
II.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT:

Fire Chief Mark Florkowski reported the following activities for August:
- 19 Calls for the month

- 54 New York State training hours

- 35 Maintenance hours

- 98 In-house drill training hours

Officers and firefighters attended the Ossining parade.

POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT:
Police Chief Emil Califano reported the following activities for August:
- Property lost or stolen - $950

- Court fines and fees collected - $19,108

-  96 Parking summonses issued

-    2 Appearance tickets issued

-    5 Arrests

Other activities by Officers -

- 32 hours of SWAT training

- Assisted with 2 ice cream socials for Middle School camp

- One officer attended a 16-hours training course covering arrest, and search and seizure
- 10 appointments for child seat installations, 2 child seats issued

BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT

Building Inspector, Larry Tomasso, reported for August the following:
-   9 Building permits 

- 14 new Application permits 

- 15 Certificates of Occupancy

- 10 Plumbing permits

- 11 Electrical permits

- 10 Letters of compliance

Total received - $5,227

Other activities -

- 85 Building inspections

- 29 zoning inspections

-   2 Fire inspections

- 11 Violation notices 

Mr. Tomasso stated that he will have the specs for the infrastructure bid for the Waterwheel project later this month.  He said the building plans were just received.  

III.     APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meeting – September 3, 2013


Trustee Malone: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby      approves the minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, September 3, 2013 as submitted.  Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
LEGAL REPORT:   
Judge Ponzini had no report.
Mayor Porcino said there will be an Executive Session.
MANAGER’S REPORT:
VILLAGE MANAGER REPORT

FOR MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 16, 2013

BY GEORGE F. CALVI 

1. STAR RE-REGISTRATION:  At the last Village Board meeting there seemed to be a little confusion about the Basic STAR exemption.  This evening I hope to dispense with some of that confusion. 
 
If you are currently receiving the Basic STAR exemption, you must re-register with the Department of Taxation and Finance in order to receive the exemption in 2014.  This is part of a new law passed by the Legislature this past year to protect taxpayers against fraudulent or inappropriate STAR exemptions, specifically people who have been receiving an exemption for more than one home.  Registration has already begun in other parts of the State and will continue through the end of December.  For reasons not clearly explained to me, Westchester homeowners cannot register just yet.  I have been advised that Westchester homeowners may do so after September 30.   A letter will be sent from the New York State Tax Department which will include a special STAR code to apply by mail.  You also can apply online by visiting this website www.tax.ny.gov, or by calling 518-457-2036. 
 
This new requirement does not apply to those property owners receiving the enhanced STAR exemption whose annual registration has always been required.
 
Please make sure to re-register by the end of December to continue receiving the critical property tax relief that the Basic STAR exemption provides. 

In summary:   
Do not drop off or send registration forms to the offices of the Village Clerk or the Greenburgh Town Assessor.  
This entire transaction must be conducted with the State of New York.  You must call the State’s Tax Dept with questions at 518 457-2036. 
Westchester residents will receive a letter from the State Tax Department after September 30 with their unique STAR code.  
Once you get your letter, please do not wait until New Year’s Eve to re-register or you risk losing your Basic STAR exemption until 2015!  I cannot emphasize this enough.  Your Mayor, your Assessor, your Village Clerk will be powerless to do anything for you.  Take action after you receive the letter from the State. In fact, make Thanksgiving your personal deadline to accomplish this task. 

2. PLASTIC BAGS AND CONTAINTER RECYCLABLES:  Please be advised that our DPW has received word from the Westchester County Department of Environmental Facilities about the handling of plastic bags.   

The Village can no longer collect recycling bins containing plastic bags of any kind.  The County has just invested many dollars in new equipment and the plastic bags are gumming up the conveyor belts and other equipment.  Thus, residents have two choices.  They may dispose of the bags in the regular trash or they may return the bags from where they came such as grocery stores like DeCicco's or the A&P which already have receptacles in place. 

Additionally, the County will no longer accept bottle and can recyclables wrapped in plastic bags left on curbs or in recycling bins. Residents must leave their container recyclables loose in recycling bins.  Recyclables in plastic bags will be left curbside with an Oops! sticker applied. 

Thank you for heeding these new instructions from the County of Westchester.  Should you need additional information please consider telephoning our Highway Department at 693-0117 between the hours of 7 a.m. and 3 p.m. 

3. BARBECUE:  The fifth annual Greenburgh Veterans BBQ will be held on October 3, 2013 from 5:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. at Anthony Veteran Park in Ardsley on Heatherdell Road.  Should you have any questions or would like to RSVP for this free event, please do not hesitate to telephone Town Clerk Judith Beville at 993-1501 and advise how many will be in your party. 

4. ROAD RESURFACING:  This past week the DPW completed the annual road resurfacing project in the Village that included all of Bramblebrook Road, all of Hillside Place, all of Lakeview Avenue, all of McKinley Place, all of Western Drive, all of Farm Road, and a portion of Mountainview Avenue from Abington Avenue to its cul de sac. Next year our DPW has plans for Ashford Avenue and Heatherdell Road.  I am proud of the way our Highway crew handled themselves during the adverse weather.  Who would have thought the hottest days of summer would take place in the middle of September. I also would like to thank the many residents who though they were inconvenienced indulged our workers with their patience so we could complete this job between the holidays.  You were wonderful!   

Sadly, there was one callous resident who ignored DPW instructions, pulled out of her driveway on to fresh asphalt, ran over plastic cones, and then made a return trip on the same fresh asphalt, endangering the safety of the workers while casting curses upon our Deputy Highway Foreman who was simply performing his job. I only hope that whatever it was that required such boorish behavior was truly so important that it couldn’t wait until at least the asphalt cooled down, but, honestly, I have my doubts. 

5. SEPTEMBER 2013 ARDSLEY VILLAGER:  I am pleased to report that the September edition of the Ardsley Villager has gone to press, and should be in mail boxes later this week.  However, if you are interested in reading right away, it is already available on our website at www.ardsleyvillage.com where you will also see the details for Ardsley Day. 

6.  PRE-CONSTRUCTION MEETING – SRTS:  The pre-construction meeting for the Safe Routes to School sidewalk project was held on Friday, September 13 with members of NYS DOT, Landi Contracting, and our consultant and consulting engineer from Amman & Whitney, as well as the Village Manager and Highway Foreman.  We still have a tentative start date for the first week of October, specifically, Monday, September 30. Though the date has not been determined yet, there will be no pedestrian access from Farm Road to Windsong Road for about three weeks. Pedestrian students will be accommodated temporarily by the School District with bus service.  The staging area will be in a spot designated by our Highway Foreman in McDowell Park.  As for the trenches currently in place on Heatherdell Road, that was a function of a delay on South Huntley Drive in the woods having to do with the upgrading of the gas main.  It is my understanding that as of last week, that fly in the ointment has been eliminated, and the trenches should disappear soon – just in time for us to rip up the sidewalks.  I hope to have an update letter to all the impacted residents out by later this week.  

7. PRE-CONSTRUCTION MEETING – KING STREET: The pre-construction meeting for the King Street culvert project was held on Friday, September 6 with our consulting engineer from Woodard & Curran, the contractor, Tardio Landscaping, the Highway Forman, and the Village Manager.  No firm date has yet been set for the actual construction work pending filing of all the requisite paperwork.  However, we learned late this afternoon Con Edison has filed its paperwork and will be performing some gas line relocation work later this week.  Though the road will remain open, and there will be flagmen present, I plan to have hand-delivered update letters sent to all the residents of King Street by tomorrow, Wednesday the latest.  With respect to the actual construction work when the road will be impeded, tentatively the first week of October, I am pleased to advise that Our Lady of Perpetual Help has graciously agreed to allow King Street residents to park in their parking lot.  This accommodation is in addition to permitting them to park in the Village Hall and Library parking lots.  The contractor will make accommodations during that period for the resident in need of daily Paratransit service.  The staging area for the construction will be in Pascone Park at a location designated by our Highway Foreman.

8: FORMER WATERWHEEL INFRASTRUCTURE BID DOCUMENTS:   The County has finalized its review of the affordable housing infrastructure bid documents, and they are currently be reviewed by Woodard & Curran, once they are satisfied, bid packets will be duplicated and available for distribution.  The Village will have a Notice to Bidders resolution on its October 7th agenda.  In case anyone is confused, this is the portion of the affordable housing project that the Village is handling, in name only.  It seems that the state grant to assist the contractor for the project could only be awarded to a municipality.  Thus, in essence, the Village is a placeholder in this transaction.

Trustee Nardecchia said milling the streets worked out very well and it went quickly. Trustee Nardecchia noted the following day Con Edison put down yellow lines and marked up the center line of the street.  
Trustee Nardecchia suggested that the Village increase permit fees for any emergency job that has to be done within 90 days, and/or within 30 days.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Mr. Calvi read the Treasurer’s Report on behalf of Marion DeMaio.

Mr. Calvi stated the bills for the past two weeks totaled as follows:  General Fund: $227,100.05; Trust & Agency Fund: $7,808.41; and from the Capital Fund: $164.80.  


Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to make the following payments: From the General Fund: $227,100.05; from the Trust & Agency Fund: $7,808.41; and from the Capital Fund: $164.80.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS:
- LOSAP meeting on Wednesday, September 18 to discuss the accumulation of benefits for firefighters to age 65; and those beyond age 65 who no longer accumulate benefits.  EEOC has ruled that benefits cannot be limited past the age of 65. A meeting was held with Village Plan advisers and committee to review the list of those who qualify
- Received a follow-up e-mail from Pat Hoffman who is requesting a presentation by Thomas Madden and Michael Maris on the 9A project.  She expressed concern that funds could be exhausted before completion of the work. Mayor Porcino said there is $3.9 million in the fund presently

COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS:

TRUSTEE NARDECCHIA:

-  Discussed the Cherry tree and small monument in Bicentennial Park that will need to be relocated prior to construction  
-  52 were in attendance at the Seniors breakfast
-  9/26 - Mohegan Sun trip

-  Requested that the meeting close with a Moment of Silence for the Navy men who lost their lives during the shootings at the Washington, DC Navy Yard

TRUSTEE MINORE:
-  9/22 - ‘Ardsley Day’ 
-  9/18 - SAYF Coalition and Youth Council meetings 
TRUSTEE MALONE:
No report
TRUSTEE KABOOLIAN:
- ASVAC report for August - 35 calls 
V.
VISITORS:

Mayor Porcino said the phone lines are open for residents to call in.

Armen Boyajian, resident, inquired if there was any new information on taking care of the tree at Silliman Park that is near his property.  Mr. Calvi said he has not received any updates and will look into.
Mr. Boyajian addressed overgrowth on adjacent private properties. Mayor Porcino said it should be worked out between the property owners.  Mr. Calvi said the building inspector can be contacted to go out and inspect. Trustee Nardecchia noted that a large tree is not considered overgrown because of its height or size.  
Mr. Boyajian said he called the DPW last week as there was gas piping work done at 483 Ashford Avenue and a large hole was present after the work was completed.  Mr. Boyajian suspected the asphalt patch work did not hold.  
VI.      OLD BUSINESS:
1. Resolution to award Bids for Materials: Hot Asphaltic Concrete & Cold Patch (for Pot Holes) effective 10/1/2013 through 10/1/2014

RESOLUTION TO AWARD BIDS FOR MATERIALS:  HOT ASPHALTIC CONCRETE & COLD PATCH (FOR POT HOLES), EFFECTIVE 10/1/13 THROUGH 10/1/14

Trustee Malone:  WHEREAS the Village Manager in the presence of the Village Clerk opened four sealed bids on Wednesday, September 4, 2013 at 11:00 a.m. in the Conference Room at Village Hall,  


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby awards the bid for Item A Hot Asphaltic Concrete:  Loaded on Village trucks to Peckham Materials located at 20 Haarlem Avenue, White Plains, New York 10603 as follows: 

Plant Mix Dense, Per 403.11, $72.00/ton

Plant Mix Open, Per 403.12, $72.00/ton

Binder, Dense, Per 403.14  $72.00/ton

Topping, Dense, Per 403.16  $72.00/ton

Topping, Gritty, Per 403.18  $72.00/ton

Topping ¼” Fine, Per 403.9  $77.00/ton 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby awards the bid for Item C – Cold Patch to Package Pavement located at Route 52 in Stormville, New York as follows:  Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.
Delivered to Ardsley - $110.00 /ton 

Loaded on Village Trucks - $92.00 /ton  

2. Resolution Calling for a Public Hearing to Amend Ardsley Village Code Regarding Parking on West Side of Saw Mill River Road between the Addyman Square Clock and Starbucks

Mayor Porcino said this matter will be placed on the next meeting’s agenda for a public hearing.

Mr. Calvi stated the parking meters can be adjusted to 15 minutes.  He also researched the purchase price of muni meters which start at $15,000 and up per box.
RESOLUTION CALLING FOR A PUBLIC HEARING TO AMEND ARDSLEY VILLAGE CODE REGARDING PARKING ON WEST SIDE OF SAW MILL RIVER ROAD BETWEEN THE ADDYMAN SQUARE CLOCK AND STARBUCKS 


Trustee Kaboolian:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby calls for a public hearing at 8:15 p.m., Monday, October 7, 2013 to consider a proposal to amend the Ardsley Village section 190-72 Schedule XXIV Parking Meter Zones, specifically the parking meters located between the Addyman Square clock and Colonial Court South. Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
3. Resolution to Amend Sive, Paget Agreement and Modify 2013-2014 Village Budget to cover additional costs
RESOLUTION TO FURTHER AMEND AGREEMENT WITH SIVE, PAGET, TO COVER ADDITIONAL COSTS IN CONNECTION WITH THE LEGAL COUNSEL ON RIVERTOWNS SQUARE DEVELOPMENT


Trustee Nardecchia:  WHEREAS, on April 15, 2013, the Village Board unanimously approved and authorized the Mayor to sign an agreement with Sive, Paget, & Riesel, P.C. located at 460 Park Avenue, 10 Floor, New York, New York 10022  to provide legal counsel to the Village in connection with the proposed Rivertowns Square mixed-use development in the Village of Dobbs Ferry including advice with regard to the review of the proposed development  pursuant to the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA) and the applications for site plan and special permit approval from the Dobbs Ferry Village Board and the application for re-subdivision from the Dobbs Ferry Planning Board site plan review, and 


WHEREAS, the work described originally would not exceed $15,000 (exclusive of disbursements and other out of pocket costs) without the written approval of the Village of Ardsley. 


WHEREAS, it was resolved on May 6, 2013, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley amended that agreement for Sive, Paget to prepare an initial Article 78 proceeding, along with affidavits for the Mayor, Traffic Consultant, & Planning Consultant, an amended Petition, modified affidavits, a Memorandum of Law, reply affidavits, a reply memorandum, and oral argument for the amount of $70,000 which incorporated the original $15,000 of the first retainer letter; and 


RESOLVED, that the Village Board effectively amends the retainer agreement amount to $79,000 with Sive Paget and authorizes the Village Treasurer to modify the 2013-2014 Village Budget by transferring $9,000 from Fund Balance to line item 1420.468 to cover anticipated legal costs for August and September 2013. Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.  
VII.    NEW BUSINESS:
1. Resolution to Grant Permission to erect Village Garage Sale Banner
RESOLUTION TO GRANT PERMISSION TO ERECT VILLAGE GARAGE SALE BANNER


Trustee Minore:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby grants permission for the Ardsley Parks & Recreation Department to erect a banner on the split-rail fence in the jug handle of McCormick Drive at Pascone Park, and a second banner on the guardrail at the southwest corner of Ashford Avenue and Route 9A from September 23rd to October 21st to promote the Annual Village Garage Sale scheduled for October 19th with rain date scheduled for October 26.  Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.  
2. Resolution to Approve and Adopt A Revised Village Zoning Map
Mr. Tomasso said the Town of Greenburgh Assessor prepared a tax map with an overlay of the zoning map. While reviewing that map, I realized that several parcels on Huntley Drive and Wildwood Lane were merged causing the newly merged lots to fall within both the R-2 and R-3 zoning districts. According to the Assessor’s Office, these lots were merged in the late 1980’s. Unfortunately, the changes were never picked at the Village level. As a result, those lots are now subject to the more restrictive   R-2 zoning district regulations despite the fact that the houses are actually located in the R-3 district. The affected properties are 118, 120, 122, 124, 126, 128 and 130 Huntley Drive and 31 & 33 Wildwood Lane. In order to alleviate this undue burden on these property owners, VHB prepared an amended zoning map changing the location of the zoning district boundary line to coincide with the actual property boundaries between the houses on Huntley Drive, Wildwood Lane and Victoria Road.
RESOLUTION TO APPROVE AND ADOPT A REVISED ARDSLEY VILLAGE ZONING MAP


Trustee Minore:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby approves and adopts a revised Ardsley Village Zoning Map to correct a minor mistake on the map adopted by resolution on December 3, 2012. Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.
3. Discussion:   Accessory Apartments – Draft Legislation

Mayor Porcino said this matter concerns whether or not the Village should consider having accessory apartments, and if there should be a public hearing.  

Mr. Larry Tomasso said discussions commenced in 2005 on this matter.  Most of the Village is a one-family zoning district. The question is should it be only amnesty, or permit new accessory apartments.  In light of the HUD settlement, there was a provision that says Ardsley does not have the ability to have two-family dwellings. 

Mayor Porcino said conducting a survey was proposed. He asked how wide-spread the issue is.  Mr. Tomasso said there are a few illegal apartments that have been removed, and there are some that are suspected, but unconfirmed.
Mr. Tomasso mentioned that families are putting additions on their homes for extended family with the kitchen being shared by all and no additional bathroom.  

Mayor Porcino mentioned that he does not favor the amnesty aspect of it, and that this should be thought out in a broader sense.  Also, what are the implications relating to parking and zoning.
Trustee Nardecchia said he knows of seniors who have large houses who have an interest in an accessory apartment for income purposes to be able to remain in Ardsley.  

Mayor Porcino asked about the cost of the permit process.  Mr. Tomasso said there would be a permit fee in converting the house, and a building permit fee.  With the HUD settlement there should be a readjustment. 

Trustee Minore said that where she lives there are generations living in the same household, and parking is an issue.  Mr. Tomasso stated there should be one off-street parking space for each apartment and possibly one space for each bedroom in each apartment.
Judge Ponzini said that people who have illegal apartments do not want to legalize them as they just want the money, and do not want to declare it. They rarely come in and get a permit.  Those who do come in are those who are bringing in a relative such as a child or son-in-law.  The kitchen would be shared, and the living space for the family member will not be an accessory apartment.

These accessory apartments fall into an area where a permit is necessary that will go to the assessor, property taxes will go up, and the work performed to modernize the apartment are all  factors and in the end not much money will be made. Judge Ponzini mentioned that the residents, in municipalities that have adopted the legislation, do not take advantage of it.  Also, the neighbors contest it.

Trustee Kaboolian inquired if these apartments would be counted among the Village’s affordable housing apartments.  Judge Ponzini said no.

Mr. Calvi said HUD is saying that Ardsley should have legislation in its zoning code allowing for accessory apartments.

Mayor Porcino recommended scheduling a Work Session. The Board agreed on Wednesday, October 16 at 8:00 p.m.  The Planning Board, Zoning Board and other Boards will be invited.

VIII.    CALL FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION.   Executive Session to follow the meeting.
Mayor Porcino asked for a Moment of Silence to remember the Navy men who lost their lives during the shootings at the Washington, DC Navy yard.
IX.
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING


Trustee Nardecchia: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby adjourns the regular meeting of Monday, September 16, 2013 at 9:25 p.m. Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
X.  
NEXT VILLAGE BOARD MEETING:  Monday, October 7, 2013 at 8:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,




Anne Hohlweck 
Recording Secretary
 

PAGE  
Village of Ardsley

Board of Trustees

September 16, 2013

Page 1 of 11

